Mr. Richard Wiebe, Chairman Guilderland Zoning Board McCormacks Corners Albany, New York 12084

Dear Mr. Wiebe:

## Re; The Proposed Mexican Restaurant on Western Avenue

We already have, in our village (McKownville), from the city line to Fuller Road—a distance of less than one mile—the Silo, Tom Sawyer, Italia and Howard Johnson restaurants, a Pub and a Duncan Donut serving place. It seems acarcely necessary to add more such establishments to feed the public, clutter—up the suburban landscape, disturb the quiet residential neighborhood, impede traffic in the Firehouse area where immediate egress is so essential, and put added strain upon our water supply and sewage facilities.

## Enough Is Surely Enough!

Sincerely yours

(Mrs.Geo.H.) Norma F. Levens 4 Elmwood St., Albany, N.Y. 12203